
Homeowner / Business – Engineering Design Notice 

Seymour Road Reconstruction 

Further to Council Award on June 7, 2024, the City of North Bay has authorized Tatham 
Engineering Limited to begin the preliminary and detailed design of Seymour Street 
Reconstruction project. Since the proposed construction commencement the Municipal Class 
Environmental Assessment, Schedule C report will be reviewed since the proposed construction 
commencement will exceed a ten-year period, a review of the planning and design process and 
the current environmental setting will be completed to ensure that the project and the mitigation 
measures are still valid 

. The construction will see the following improvements: 

 Existing road pulverized and a asphalt paved 

 New concrete sidewalk 

 Rehabilitated storm drainage ditches and culverts. 

 Restoration of disturbed area 

The preliminary and detailed design of the Premier Road section from Fowler to Champlain Park 
will start immediately with a tentative start date for construction by mid August with an 
anticipated completion by November 15, 2024 

Once the detailed design has been advanced, the City of North Bay will issue an additional notice 
directing the public to review information posted to the City’s website. 

Thank you,  

Gerry McCrank 
City of North Bay 
Senior Project Manager 
705-474-0400 


